[Insert Resident’s Contact Information]

[Insert Date]

[Insert Address of Managing Agent, Board of Managers or Landlord]

Re: Switch to cleaner heating fuel

Dear Building Manager and Board of Managers,

I have learned that our building is burning heavily polluting heating oil (No. 4 or No. 6 oil).  Is this correct? 

Why I am concerned: When No. 4 or No. 6 oil is burned, it emits high levels of toxic soot. Breathing this pollution is extremely harmful to our health and especially harmful to the health of our children. According to the EPA, soot pollution significantly increases the incidence of cardiovascular and respiratory illnesses like asthma and heart disease. It’s critical to our health that we stop generating this toxic pollution where we live and work.

We should switch to a cleaner alternative:

· Natural gas: This option reduces soot pollution by over 95 percent. In addition, natural gas is about 30 percent cheaper than No. 4 and No. 6 oils and is projected to stay cheaper for the next 15 years.
· No. 2 heating oil: No. 2 heating oil reduces soot pollution by 90 percent compared to No. 6 oil. Although No. 2 oil is about 5-10 percent more expensive than No. 4 or No. 6 oil, it is a much more refined product that will lead to lower maintenance costs on the boiler.
Why we should switch: As you may know, the New York City Department of Environmental Protection issued a rule phasing out the use of No. 6 heating oil between July 2012 and July 2015 and No. 4 oil gradually over the next 19 years (http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycrules/downloads/rules/F_DEP_04_21_11_A.pdf). While I support this rule, I believe that the health concerns warrant faster action than the rule requires.
Furthermore, switching fuels and upgrading our heating system with efficiency measures can save our building money. Natural gas is currently over 30% cheaper per BTU of heat produced than No. 6 oil and affords even greater savings relative to No. 4. This differential is only projected to widen over the next 15 years.

Given the significant health benefits of burning cleaner fuels and the high likelihood of saving money, I urge you to initiate switching heating fuels as soon as possible.
How we can switch: Our building can switch to No. 2 heating oil, natural gas or duel fuel (a combination of both). You can learn more about the clean fuel options available, the process of switching and ways to save money by reading Environmental Defense Fund’s “Step by Step Guide to Clean Heat” available at 
www.edf.org/cleanheat.

Please contact me so that we can discuss this in more detail. Thank you for your attention to this important health issue.

Sincerely, 

[Insert name]
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